

# PEMBROKE **SHORES**

MAY. 1994

NEWSLETTER

gazebo logo by Pam and Bill Jennings

NEXT GENERAL CIVIC LEAGUE MEETING DATE IS THURSDAY. MAY 19, at 7:30 PML flast general meeting until September)

### LOCAL MERCHANTS GREET RESIDENTS

Forum to the general meeting for May 19 will include local business representation. The setting is informal and enhances the ability to strengthen a mutually beneficial relationship. Knowing our neighbors includes merchants as well; Come and help to facilitate a warm welcome!

#### PEMBROKE MEADOWS POOL OPENS MAY 28

The 1994 swim season starts in Pembroke Meadows with the Memorial Day weekend festivities.

Sat and Sun., May 28 - 29 the pool is open to non-members at \$3 per person. (Guest fees may be applied to memberships purchased that weekend!)

Mon, May 30, Memorial Day is Members Only, with special activities planned.

When Memorial Day weekend is past, there is still lots of fun to come at the pool this summer:

\*Family Nights -- 2 or 3 Sundays per month, starting June 26, the pool hours are extended to 10 pm and special activities are planned.

\*Teen and Pre-teen nights -- there will be special evenings designated for these age groups,

with adult chaperons, to enjoy the pool from 8 to 10 pm. Watch the member board for details.

\*Cookouts at lunch or dinner time on weekends.

\*Adult Socials -- note: non-members are most welcome! At least once each month, starting Saturday, June 18, the pool becomes a focal point for sharing delicious food and warm camaraderie after regular hours. Water volleyball is especially popular! \*CHECK THE JUNE/JULY ISSUE of the NEWSLETTER for dates and menus for July and August.

Private parties can be booked very easily for after pool hours (usually 8 pm.) Just call Pam Cruze to reserve your day -- these are great for all ages!

The pool complex with its beautiful waterside setting also lends itself to just relaxing whether alone or with a few friends. Of course, the children will always find ACTIVITY at the Pembroke Meadows Recreation Center Pool.

(continued next page)

HURRY. HURRY. HURRY --SIGN UP FOR THE SEMI-ANNUAL GARDEN CLUB FLEA MARKET, JUNE 4, AT THE CENIT BANK CALL 499-7268

\*SWIM LESSONS will begin Monday, June 22. Each session is 2 weeks long, 1 hour each day. The fee is \$30 members, \$40 non-members. These are very popular -- we recommend that you try to sign up at the pool sometime Memorial Day weekend.

\*SWIM TEAM -- Pembroke Meadows sponsors the Marlins Team competing in the Virginia Beach Summer Swim League.
--(continued next page)

\*LOTS TO DO EVERYDAY-- in the water: swimming, enjoying the slide and the diving board; out of the water: basketball, volleyball, tetherball, and sunbathing.

If you have not yet joined, please see "Memberships" article below!

# MEMBERSHIP OPEN NOW FOR THE POOL --SIGNUPS ALL DAYS DURING MEMORIAL DAY WEEKEND, May 28, 29, and 30.

Joining the pool from the beginning of the season means you can enjoy so many activities close to home from before school is out until it starts again in the fall! The pool complex with its beautiful waterside setting is the perfect place to steal a few minutes for yourself or to have a long-awaited get-together with friends.

CALL A POOL BOARD MEMBER listed below to find out more about joining. Dues for 1994 are \$130 single and \$260 family; maintenance fees can be paid over 4 years (\$56.25 due by August 1.)

So much to do for the entire family, so close to home. Call NOW before you forget!

Pam Cruze, Director (490-2279) Susan Barnes, Treasurer (671-7636) Carol Gurioli, Membership (497-

5887)

#### YARD SALE 1994 REPORT

An overwhelming 88 neighbors participated in our 2nd (annual?) community-wide yard sale on April 30. Based on the number of maps taken at the 2 entrances to our neighborhood, over 360 carloads of people came in to shop. There also seemed to be quite a few walkers from within our own neighborhood -- perhaps we'll see some "swapping" of items for sale from year to year?!

A BIG thank you BOUQUET goes to each

of the following whose help made this possible, given the tremendous response:

Caroline Sever and Jennifer Ridgeway who helped me make and distribute the 88 red pennants and take phone calls;

Pembroke Meadows Merchants Association for advertising on the marquee;

Marcy Zmuda for picking up a large number of donated items for the pool flea market.

Karen Hamilton for arranging the donation; Salvation Army who filled 3 trucks with the leftovers and even sent another truck on Sunday morning when I alerted them to a missed house.

The BIGGEST THANK YOU OF ALL goes to all who signed up to participate. I hope you all had great success. I am also interested in hearing any suggestions and if we want another one next year!

-----by Carol Gurioli, Chairperson

## NEIGHBORHOOD WATCH UPDATE

It has recently been reported that twenty three pieces of split-rail fencing, located at the dam on Lake Meadows, were destroyed by being broken in half. Police were quickly notified and residents adjacent to the lake are keeping a watchful eye. Unfortunately, vandalism and other related crimes are more predominant with the onset of warmer weather; therefore, residents are urged to stay alert, and to report suspicious activity to the police immediately. With so many added benefits that our community has to offer, let's do our best to keep it safe.

----by Stephanie Neihart (456-5795)

## ATTABOYS AND THANKYOU'S

to Doug Erickson for his grounds-keeping efforts around the pool and the bike path areas. Eric has responded to a need to keep these formerly unkept areas neat and trim. We all thank him.

to Carol Gurioli for organizing the 2nd fun and profitable yard sale. Her coworkers are named in an article on this page. Thank you to every last one.

to Jake Froehlich for setting up the civic league meeting announcements on the median strips.

to Henry Dean, Jennifer Ridgeway, and Stephanie Neihart for making a great start on scraping and painting the gazebo -- it looks better already! To volunteer to help keep our "landmark" looking good, call Henry (499-6574) or Jennifer (497-2663.)

to the Spring Fling workers who picked up and packed up all the debris, and who cut and trimmed and cleaned up the park and pool areas.'

to Belinda Nash for volunteering to set up the Pet Registry. If you haven't registered your pet, call one of the Pet Lost and Found numbers on page 4.

to all the children in the PM/PS subdivision who worked hard in school this year and are soon going to be enjoying a well-earned vacation, and especially to high school and college graduates of '94 -- WELL DONE!

#### WELCOME NEW NEIGHBORS

Larry, Michelle, and Nate Pencook, 4409 Drury Circle.

Alexander and Jacob Aleyamma, 800 St. Mark Court

Larry, Cindy, Cheryl, and Lara Naujokas, 600 Sheffield Court

Angela L. Edwards

660 Whitechapel

Charles N. and Doris M. Moyer

612 Whitechapel

We are so happy that you are part of our community!

Are you a new neighbor whom we have not welcomed? Between summer, 1992 and May, 1994, a minimum of 75 <u>new</u> neighbors moved into homes in our subdivision! And they are just the ones we know about -- no doubt there are actually more. Call one of the Neighborhood Welcome Volunteers listed on page 4. She will give you a welcome package that includes lots of vital information about our neighborhood and the Bayside area, including a free copy of the Neighborhood Directory, an invaluable tool for you in getting to know your way around!

### FIRE RESTRICTIONS

Open fires are dangerous and illegal!
Evidence of ground fires at the Wayside Park has been noticed. PLEASE! DO NOT LIGHT FIRES, as the risk imposed to the park, pool, and surrounding personal property is considerable. Also please REPORT FIRES by calling 911 and our

Neighborhood Watch Coordinator, Stephanie Neihart (456-5795.)

## **CIVIC LEAGUE MEMBERSHIP**

Membership reported at the last board meeting is 169; of that, 12 are businesses associated with our community, so the actual resident membership is 157. Considering approximately 694 households that are eligible membership units, that results in about a 22 1/2% rate of involvement. Pool membership will increase this percentage somewhat, but considering the high level of activity within our Civic League on everybody's behalf, it should be higher right now! Our February, 1993 membership of 182 was the highest recorded membership ever. Pembroke Meadows/ Shores does not "ask for something for nothing." Please remember to mail your \$8 check, payable to Civic League of Pembroke Meadows Inc. (the official title which includes Meadows, Shores, and Town homes) at PO Box 68052, zip 23455.

#### OCF/CMF

Officer Christian Fellowship (OCF) and Christian Military Fellowship (CMF) are associations of believers who are committed to evangelizing the United States Armed Forces and discipling Christians who are in the military. Our goal is to motivate, teach, equip, and support members and their families to minister to all segments of the military society. This includes:

- -Officers, their spouses, and children
- -Enlisted men and women and their families
- -Academy and ROTC cadets and midshipmen
- -Retirees and their families
- -Widows
- -Guard and Reserve members and their families
- -Civilian employees of the military
- -International military personnel and their families

OCF/CMF's primary focus is through home Bible studies and local fellowship. Currently there are several studies available in the Little Creek area and one in Pembroke Meadows. Join today to learn more about what Scripture has to say to you. For more information, call LCDR Johnnie Draughon (H: 490-2622) and (O: 464-8752 / 8212.).

#### 1994 CIVIC LEAGUE OFFICERS

President	Henry Dean	499-6574
1st VP	Anna Schweitzer	473-1886
2nd VP	Jennifer Ridgeway	497-2663
Treasurer	Ashley Wilson	497-7134
Rec. Secty.	Loretta Watkins	497-2130
Corr. Secty.	Carol Gurioli	497-5887
Membership	Patsy Dixon	497-8707
Rec.Ctr.Dir.	Pam Cruze	490-2279
COM	MITTEE CHAIRPERSO	NS
Bldgs/Grounds	George Watkins	497-2130
Welcoming		
Meadows	Stephanie Neihart	456-5795
Shores	Anna Schweitzer	473-1886
Newsletter	Karen Hamilton	497-0395
Lakes/waterways Jim Willenbrink 497-0700		
L. Pembroke	Jim Willenbrink	(above)
L. Meadows	Bryan Murphy	499-9188
Lynnhaven	Al Galvani	499-6670
Block Security		
Meadows	Stephanie Neihart	456-5795
Shores	Bob/Marge Brotman	497-0565
Townhouses	Mildred Exum	490-2091
Directory	Loretta Watkins	497-2130
Publicity	Valerie Davis	497-7208

100 m

Pet Lost and Found

#### BABY SITTERS

Meadows - 497-0700; Shores - 490-2504

Liz Page, grade 10	671-1432
Stephanie Page, grade 12	671-1432
Christine Reddy, grade 10	497-4156
Megan Watkins, grade 7	497-2130
Lori Blackmon, grade 10	473-8925
Elizabeth Cole, grade 6	473-8115
Jennifer Cameron, grade 8	497-5785
Holly Dixon, grade 7	497-8707
Valerie Gurioli, grade 8	497-5887
Molly Nixon, grade 10	497-4506

#### MEDIAN WATCH

Call George Watki	ins (497-2130) to volunteer. Two families can
join to share the w	vork!
May 1 - 15	Henry Dean
May 16-31	Ron and Florence Adams
June 1 -15	Patsy Dixon
June 16-30	Carol Gurioli
July 1 - 15	Jennifer Ridgeway
July 16 - 31	Lonnie Cross and Boys

#### CLASSIFIED

Tutoring in the neighborhood. Math through Algebra I, reading, phonics, comprehension. Year-round. Mrs. Watkins (497-2130.)

Custom Kitchens - \$2250; computer furniture, built-ins, bars, counter tops; no job too small. (473-0190)

Longaberger Baskets - Start Summer with a new Longaberger basket -- pretty and practical too! Call Rhona Boyce (497-1687.) )

Grass Roots Lawn Care -- mowing, mulching, bagging, edging, gutter cleaning, \$10 - \$20. Call Joseph Berk (671-1048)

Lawn mowing - reasonable. John and Stephen Young, (499-5405.)

K.C Lawn Service - prices negotiable - mowing, edging, raking, mulching, bagging, clipping, trimming, pruning, planting, cleaning gutters, fertilizing; You name it; we'll do it. (473-8115)(473-3634)

#### Carol L. Horlick

Assistant Vice President Branch Manager Independence Office

### Crestar Bank

750 Independence Boulevard Virginia Beach, VA 23455 (804) 858-3385

Account Inquiries: 1-800-451-3435

# CRESTA

CINEMA 'N' DRAFTHOUSE Is Changing to Serve You Better! New Name-Same Ownership and Management



**FREE ADMISSION** 

For one (with This Ad)

499-6165



OFFICE: (804) 460-2456 24 Hour: (804) 473-4581 TDD: (804) 363-2557 FAX: (804) 464-4951 TOLL FREE: (800) 866-2456

JAKE FROEHLICH REALTOR® ASSOCIATE BROKER

YOUR PEMBROKE MEADOWS NEIGHBOR
1120 INDEPENDENCE BLVD., VIRGINIA BEACH, VA 23455